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“Rotary:  Making a Difference”
January 25th, 2018
Vocational Service Month
IN THE LANCE THIS WEEK

An Orphans’ School in the Congo
FUTURE EVENTS
Jan 27th – Breakfast at the 7-10 Club

Feb 1st – Alternatives for Nanaimo’s Harbourfront
Feb 5th – Monthly Board Meeting

Feb 8th – A Journey to the Edge of Life
Feb 15th – Nanaimo 7-10 Club
VISITING ROTARIANS

No one came to visit (
VISITORS and GUESTS
Johan van Rensberg – Guest Speaker
BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES
No one celebrating anything this coming week – but we did make up for missing Brian R’s birthday last Thursday with a rousing rendition of …!
HEALTH of the CLUB
We’re healthy – we think.
	ROTARY CLUB OF LANTZVILLE

MISSION STATEMENT

   Joining in fellowship to support growth and development in education and health for those less fortunate in our local and international communities.


Presidential Observations

   President-Elect Jan thanked everyone who had responded to her “Survey Monkey” questionnaire

about meeting frequency.

   She is still looking for members to serve on the Board of Directors next year – President-Elect, Vice-President, and Membership/PI.  If you can help your club – please talk to Jan.
FOUNDATION

$60 contributed to the Rotary Foundation this week.  THANK-YOU!
Sergeant-at-Arms 
   Doug S was the Sergeant this AM – and “reprimanded” the PE who “blamed” the Secretary.  David L is off to Thailand for a few weeks.  Barry and Doug were shocked by the jump in the price of gas last night.  Randy promoted a hockey game in support of Loaves & Fishes (possible Club outing?).  Tessa is going to England to look after her Mum.  Mark is starting his own business today!  [We wish him success.]  Dave E appreciated everyone who offered to help with breakfast on Saturday.  Doug S was the winner of this morning’s draw!
Breakfast at the 7-10 Club

Thanks for your support!
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Our cleanup crew leaves the place spotless!
Next breakfast – Saturday, January 27th.
News, Updates & Reminders
   This morning we presented a Paul Harris Fellow (PHF+3) to Randy Manikel, recognizing his significant and continuing support of the Rotary Foundation.
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   We need a couple of members to attend the District Foundation Grant Management training seminar at VIU, on Saturday, February 10th, from 10AM to 2:30PM.  No cost!  Register with Doug Pearson at dougmail@telus.net.  Direct your questions to Barry - he might just have answers!!
PE Jan noted that a quick look at the responses to her survey supported a move to a new location for our weekly meetings.  Coincidentally, she received a proposal from Rock City Smitty's.  There are pros and cons ( something else to think about. (
	2018 Golf Tournament
DATE. Friday, June 1st.

BENEFICIARY.   Vancouver Island Compassion Dogs will be the major beneficiary [25% of net proceeds, up to $5,000] of our tournament this year.

https://vicompassiondogs.ca/
It’s never too late to start thinking about (and doing something about) prizes and sponsors, after all, it is our biggest [only] fundraising event of the year.


Rotary Minute
· Why did you join Rotary?

· Why have you stayed in Rotary?

· How have you benefited from being a Rotarian?

   Mark Taylor, one of our newer members, was looking for a way to get involved and give back to his community. He was invited to join Rotary and our Club was a natural match.
   He enjoys the fellowship and our hands-on activities.

   He has made new friends and contacts and has learned more about other aspects of our community.

Community Service
   The members approved a motion that we give $1,000 from General Funds to the VIU Child and Youth Care Program for Community Outreach and Care.
   Randy noted that we have been asked to support their community outreach event with our BBQ in March.  More details to come…
   Thank-you cards and letters receive from:

· Pleasant Valley School

· Errington Therapeutic Riding Association

· Habitat for Humanity (Nanaimo)

· Big Brothers Big Sisters of CVI

   COLDEST NIGHT OF THE YEAR – a fund raiser for the Island Crisis Care Society.  Walking to raise money for hungry, homeless and hurting people in Nanaimo.  Perhaps we should enter a team – what do you think?  February 24th. https://cnoy.org/location/nanaimo 
Children’s Home in the Congo
   Johan van Rensberg talked to us about an orphanage in the eastern Democratic Republic of the Congo supported by Grace Ministries.
https://grace-orphanage.org/
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   Currently, they support an orphanage in a rented house ($450/month) housing 35 young orphans.
   Their goal is a self-sufficient (energy & food), safe facility that is more than just an institution.
   In 2017, they purchased a 2-acre parcel of land, “close” to the school the children currently attend.
   So far, they have built the guard house, have a few pigs and are growing cabbages.

   Since education is important, the next element of the facility is a Reading Room – hopefully with solar-powered lights so they are not restricted to reading only during daylight hours.
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https://grace-orphanage.org/our-new-home/ 
ROTARY INFO
You can find out where and when all the Clubs in District 5020 meet on the 5020 website:

www.clubrunner.ca/portal/Organization/Meetings.aspx?accountid=50092 
Rotary International:    http://www.rotary.org
   Member’s access:  https://www.rotary.org/myrotary/en 
District 5020:          www.rotary5020.org
Our website:     www.clubrunner.ca/Lantzville
        Make sure to check out Events and Speakers.

Our Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofLantzville 
Another successful, hard-working Rotarian…
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British Engineering - (true story, so I’m told)...
   Scientists at Rolls Royce built a gun specifically to launch dead chickens at the windshields of airliners and military jets all travelling at maximum velocity.  The idea was to simulate the frequent incidents of collisions with airborne fowl to test the strength of the windshields.
   American engineers heard about the gun and were eager to test it on the windshields of their new high speed trains.
   Arrangements were made, and a gun was sent to the American engineers.
   When the gun was fired, the engineers stood shocked as the chicken shot out of the barrel, crashed into the shatterproof shield, smashed it to smithereens, blasted through the control console, snapped the engineer's back-rest in two and embedded itself in the back wall of the cabin like an arrow shot from a bow...
   The horrified Yanks sent Rolls Royce the disastrous results of the experiment, along with the designs of the windshield and begged the British scientists for suggestions.
   Rolls Royce responded with a one-line memo:
"Defrost the Bloody chicken FIRST."[image: image7.png]
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 �
DUTY ROSTER�
�
DATE�
GREETERS�
CASH �
Sgt-At-Arms


�
Invocation�
INTRO�
Foundation�
Rotary


Minute�
�
Feb 1st �
Williams James  & Lemmon�
Elgie�
Tamelin�
Rose�
Williams Ja�
Cohn�
Walker�
�
Feb 8th�
Williams Jodie & Litchfield�
Lemmon�
Elgie�
Slowski�
Williams Jo�
Rodgers�
Werezak�
�
Feb 15th�
Youssef & Cameron�
McFadden�
Lobay�
Stromar�
Youssef�
Sparkes�
White�
�
If you cannot make your duty, it is your responsibility to find a replacement.
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